
Nation calls for greater poverty
relief effort

The Political Bureau of the Communist Party of China (CPC) Central Committee
held a meeting Friday, calling for greater effort on poverty alleviation.

Members of the bureau heard reports on provincial Party committees and
governments’ achievements and evaluation work on poverty relief in 2016
during the meeting, presided over by Xi Jinping, general secretary of the CPC
Central Committee.

China has set 2020 as the target year to finish building a moderately
prosperous society in all aspects, and “the hardest part is to lift poor
rural population and counties out of poverty and eradicate poverty on a
regional basis,” said a statement issued after the meeting.

The meeting agreed that achievements made during the past years showed that
the goal could be accomplished as long as practical and solid effort was made
and current policy and work intensity maintained.

Salient problems, however, remain, including low quality poverty relief, a
lack of targeted measures and lax supervision of funds, according to the
statement.

Stressing strict requirements during poverty elimination, the CPC leadership
said the work report system and responsibility system for poverty elimination
must be effectively enforced.

In addition, strict evaluation and inspection of poverty alleviation must be
carried out to ensure goals are achieved.

The people’s interests should be put in first place in advancing poverty
relief, while leading officials at various levels should strengthen their
sense of mission and responsibility and synergize efforts,the statement said.

Poverty relief is the historical mission of the CPC and the responsibilities
of heads of Party committees, governments and departments at various levels,
it said.

The meeting also called for effort to consolidate the foundations of precise
poverty alleviation, take corresponding measures and inspire officials and
people in areas with poverty.

The requirements of strict Party governance should be implemented
comprehensively and responsibilities on poverty elimination should be
fulfilled faithfully, the statement said.

Evaluation of poverty relief should play its role and pragmatic work styles
be followed, it noted.
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China aims to reduce the number of rural residents living in poverty by over
10 million in 2017, including 3.4 million relocated from inhospitable areas.


